PETE Committee Meeting Minutes
Friday, February 1, 2019
Room 1190 Gym-Natatorium

Attendees: T. Gattenby, J. Haynes-Manogue, N. Krattiger-Ziltener, C. Kuhrasch, M. Shields, D. Timm, L. Cappabianca.

Agenda approved.

Announcements:

D. Timm requested coverage for courses on April 10 and 11 (315 and 355). C. Kuhrasch will cover the April 10 need.
We will potentially find a graduate student to cover the other date.

New cohort has been admitted and notified. Classifications have not been updated yet. Morgan will email Wyl Schuth
to follow-up on notifications. There are currently 25 BSPE students and 5 PED with one special. Fall 2019 cohort has 7
students. Four more will be applying this semester and there are two additional possibilities. For the Fall 2020 cohort,
there are currently 5 in the pipeline. Connor Brown has left school. We are starting to get more freshmen into the
program than in the recent past.

Physical Activity for Diverse Abilities Certificate has passed UAPC last month and will begin in the Fall of 2019. We are
working on promotional materials.

“Your UW Day” is February 15 — high school seniors who have applied/been admitted to UW would like to tour their
potential majors. Could have up to 18 students — arranging to have them tour some labs and a potential PE activity.
Some discussion regarding need for clarification on Kines 300 sections — Adapted Fitness vs. Physical Education.

Day of Play February 8 — PE students will be helping RecSports. Keys to storage closets need to be accessible.
McKenzie Miller named “Major of the Year” and has been invited to attend national SHAPE convention as part of her
award package.

Minutes approved.

Old Business

Pedagogy Lab will be in 1190 once Luis Columna’s new computer is up and running and we can move the old
computer on a cart into the room. Hours will be Tuesdays from 3-5:00pm and Wednesdays from 9-11:00am. Will
notify all PE students when it is ready for use.

Digitizing student files — On Hold until we can find a secure location on server to hold files for easy access.

New Business:

Survey (Dan Timm) — Surveyed 121 and 353 students about lack of attendance at the state convention. Reasons they
gave for not attending were busy schedules, transportation and not wanting to miss class. When asked what would
be needed for them to attend, they responded with 1) more information/early notice, 2) must fit my schedule and 3)
transportation. Some ideas discussed by the group included getting excused absences for students, professional
development bulletin boards, potential travel grants through SoE (talk to Jeannine). Will discuss possible options at
next meeting.

SoE Website — Cindy thanked everyone for their feedback and expressed displeasure with the way the website is
being revamped. Feedback has been provided to the Communications department and Cindy will contact Barb Gerloff
for further input.

5 Year Review Report was discussed and much constructive feedback was offered by the committee. Feedback will be
incorporated into the next version and discussed at a special meeting on February 8th,



